
TO BE AN ALUMNA 
ACCORDING TO THE HEART OF MADELEINE-SOPHIE BARAT 

 
 
What have we done with the treasure received during our school years at Sacred Heart?  
In order to enlighten the reflection of the Board of Directors, which met by zoom on 12 and 13 March 
2021, its spiritual advisor, Sr Dolores Aleixandre, had imagined a questionnaire that St Sophie Barat 
would have sent to the alumnae to invite them to take stock of what they have become. In a few 
words, during this meeting, she explained the meaning of this process to which all the alumnae are 
invited. Here are a few extracts which will be followed by this famous questionnaire. 
 
 

 think that the most important thing for the alumni, including myself, is to become aware that 
the education we have received is a seed. 

 
In some groups, we sometimes consider that it is a treasure received, that we must preserve... 
whereas the richness of our educational charisma is valid regardless our age, and it can always put 
into action. From this root, each alumna is called to be like a tree that continues to grow and never 
stops. 
 
So what are these seeds that we have received? 
 
The charisma of the heart of Sophie Barat, which is different from that of St. Marguerite-Marie, is to 
live with an open heart until the end of the world. An open heart is the greatest gift we have 
received.  
 
There is also self reflection. 
Everyone nowadays is looking for silence, through meditation, spirituality courses...  
 
For us, there are many ways to develop the seed of self reflection : 
 
. through a solid intellectual formation. We must always be growing intellectually, wanting to learn 
and not being little girls who have not grown up! 
 
. by our commitment to the Church and to Pope Francis. We need to enter the river of this 
movement. It is important to know "Laudato Si" and "Fratelli tutti" thoroughly. It is a model rooted in 
the Gospel that reaches the depths of our faith 
 
. and finally by a certain discipline. When we think back on the education we received, we often 
reminded of the discipline. To live a simple life is our duty in this time.  
 
This seed must lead us to be tolerant, flexible, open women, and we are called to make it grow to the 
end! " 
 
Sr. Dolores Aleixandre 
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